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Madam Chair,
Ukraine is concerned due to the unjustified import restrictions policy of certain Members for poultry products exporting from Ukraine due to HPAI, despite the fact that Ukraine has been recognized with free HPAI status of country in accordance with article 10.4 OIE Terrestrial Animal Health Code.

Based on principle of transparency Ukraine notified to OIE the final report on the eradication of HPAI in the whole territory in May 2017. No further detections of HPAI have been made in Ukraine since.

The detailed information on the taken measures and surveillance strategy that are in consistent with OIE standards, were transmitted to all trade partners of Ukraine.

Despite, importing countries should not apply trade restrictions to safe commodities there is no reached progress in lifting of import restriction by certain Members. 

Ukraine calls Members to respect the OIE and WTO standards and leave the unjustified import restrictions from whole territory of Ukraine without further delay.

Thank you, Madam Chair.
